GUAM COMMUNITY COLLEGE
Council On Postsecondary Student Affairs (COPSA)

" TRerlehion Kmunidic Gudhan

July 27, 2011

Michelle Santos, Ed.D

Dean, School of Technology and Student Services
Guam Community College

Mangilac, Guam

Dear Dr. Santos,

[n an effort to promote recycling and the Guam Community College going green, we, the COPSA Officers
of Guam Community College, strongly feel that it is important that all the beverage vending machines that
have plastic bottled drinks be changed out for vending machines that only dispense aluminum cans.

To initiate the recycling efforts on campus, COPSA purchased trash cans to collect aluminum cans and
plastic bottles. The cleaning company empties the trash cans placing the aluminum cans in a special
dumpster donated by the |-Recycle Program. This dumpster is emptied when full and the college receives
funds from the |-Recycle Program for all the aluminum cans collected.

The plastic bottles are placed in a hand-made wooden crate-type dumpster. When this dumpster is full,
staff and students must physically collect the botfles, unscrew any lids that were left on, and take them to a
company who will send them off-island to a recycling plant. While the college is helping cur campus and
community in the overall recycling efforts for plastic bottles, no funds are received for these efforts.

The GCC Eco Warriors group, comprised of faculty, staff and students, was created over the fast year and
has done an amazing job re-painting the recycle trash cans; assisting in cleaning out the trash cans and
dumpsters; and promoting recycling on our campus and in the community. They are also the lead group in
organizing the collection and movement of the plastic botiles to the off-campus company.

As you can see by the attached listing of beverage vending machines on campus, one (1) of 16 machines
dispenses aluminum cans enly. The other 15 machines dispense either plastic bottles and aluminum cans
or plastic bottles only.

We sfrongly urge the college to replace the beverage vending machines that dispense plastic bottles with
machines that only dispense aluminum cans. This way, we cut down on the plastic bottles that staff and
students must collect and deliver and we collect more aluminum cans and receive more funds from the |-
Recycle Program.

We look forward to hearing from you soon. If you have any questions, we can be contacted through the
Center for Student Involvement office at 735-5518/9 or by email at: ariane.nepomucenoc@guamcc.eduy or
butgadiana.masga@guamcec.edu

Respectfully,
Arlane Nepomuceno Butga Diana Masga
COPSA President COPSA Vice President

GCC Contact Office: Center for Smadent Involvement (C.S.1.)
P.O. Box 23069, Barrigada, Guam 96921 » Phone: (671) 735-5518/5519 » Fax: (671) 734-5238



Elizabeth Duenas

From: ariane nepomuceno [ariane_0929@yahoo.com]
Sent: Woednesday, October 26, 2011 11:06 AM

To: Liz Duenas

Subject: Fw: Vending Machines

Have 2 blessed day,

Ariane Nepomuceno

Council On Postsecondary Student Affairs-President
Guam Community College

ariane.nepomucenof@enamec.edu
(671)787—875 5

If your act:ons fnsp:re others to dream more Iearn more,
do more and become more,you are a Ieader
-John Quincy Adams

----- Forwarded Message ----

From: Michelle Santos <michelle.santos@guamcc.edu>
To: ariane.nepomucenc@guamcc.edu

Sent: Wednesday, July 27, 2011 4:27 PM

Subject: FW: Vending Machines

Sorry Ariane, I misspelled your name in your address the first time.
Michelle

From: Michelle Santos [mailto:michelle.santos@guamcec.edu]

Sent: Wednesday, July 27, 2011 4:26 PM

To: 'ariane.mepomuceno@guamcc.edu’;, 'butgadiana. masga@guamcc.edu’
Subject: Vending Machines

Dear Ariane and Butga,

Thank you so much for your letter and I appreciate the concern the COPSA leaders have for our campus and
community environment. I want to empower you as student leaders to address this issue with the College
Governing Council (CGC). Your evidence is powerful. Please use your student voice on this council to seek
action and allow the participatory governance process to work. Please understand you may need to reconsider
the availability of water, so we may need to have an exception to the “no bottle” proposal.

Once again, I thank you for bringing this to my attention. I just spoke with the Vice President for Finance and
Administration, the Chair of the CGC, and was informed they should be meeting toward the end of August or
beginning of September. Please let me know if you are not satisfied with this response and we can surely set up
a time to meet and discuss a plan of action.

Sincerely,

Michelle

Wichetle Santse, Ed.D.
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